
STATE OF INDIANA 

INDIANA GAMING COMMISSION 

 

MODIFICATION OF MOBILE SPORTS WAGERING AUTHORIZATION 

 

On or about September 11, 2019, Churchill Downs Interactive Gaming, LLC, d/b/a 

Twinspires (“Twinspires”) (f/k/a BetAmerica) received a temporary vendor license in accordance 

IC 4-38-6-7 and Commission Resolution 2019-115.  Upon the receipt of express authorization 

from the Indiana Gaming Commission (“Commission”), this temporary vendor license allowed 

Twinspires to conduct mobile sports wagering activities under the Certificate of Authority issued 

to Gaming Entertainment, LLC d/b/a Rising Star Casino Resort (“Rising Star”).  See IC 4-38-5-12 

and IC 4-38-6-8.  The Commission granted express authorization to Twinspires to conduct mobile 

sports wagering on or about December 30, 2019, expressly reserving the right to rescind or modify 

the authorization.  Subsequently, on or about December 30, 2020, Twinspires received a permanent 

vendor license in accordance with IC 4-38-6 et seq. 

 

On or about February 24, 2022, Twinspires notified the Commission in writing of its 

intention to cease offering mobile sports wagering in Indiana.  On or about May 10, 2022, Rising 

Star notified the Commission in writing that Twinspires terminated the agreement to conduct 

mobile and retail sports wagering activities on behalf of Rising Star, effective as of 5:59:59 a.m. 

on the calendar day of May 16, 2022.  To date, Twinspires and Rising Star have been working 

with Commission staff regarding their plans to exit the sports wagering market and comply with 

continuing regulatory obligations.   

 

As such and pursuant to the notifications listed above, I hereby RESCIND Twinspires 

authorization to accept wagers as expressly authorized by the Commission on or about December 

21, 2019.  Twinspires may continue to conduct all other sports wagering activities in accordance 

with IC 4-38, 68 IAC 27, and all Commission Directives related to sports wagering activities, 

including but not limited to, financial reporting, redemption of winning tickets, and payout of 

patron funds.  

 

The Commission reserves the right to rescind or modify this authorization and any previous 

authorizations.  If you have any questions or need any additional information, please contact the 

Commission’s Sports Wagering Division, 317-233-0046. 

 

IT IS SO ORDERED THIS 27th DAY OF MAY, 2022. 

 

THE INDIANA GAMING COMMISSION: 

 

          

Greg Small, Executive Director  


